
The NFKPC Board 
would like to welcome 
and congratulate John 
Kelso as the new club 
President.  

Congratulations to 
Nancy Wojanowski for 
being selected as Koi 
Person of the Year.  

Aquaponics will be 
our presenter for the 
May 13th meeting. 

 

I’d like to thank past members Bill Moskaluk ,Bonita Wulf,Tim Tordy ,his 
friend Matt ,Hank Kosowaski and Walt Oldenburg , for going to Rae 
Yaworski in Salamanca on April 23rd,to help her close her pond . We all 
had some laughs , learned a few things as well, also found homes for 
some 20+ nice koi.  Regards, John 
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NFKPC OFFICERS 

PRESIDENT 

John Kelso 

239-0520 

 

VICE-PRESDENT 

Dennis Wilkolaski 

662-9429 

 

SECRETARY 

Nancy Wojnowski 

675-3017 

 

TREASURER 

Open position 

 

BOARD MEMBERS 

Bill Daniels 873-7293 

Dawn Domagala  860-6186 

Tim Moeller 655-8369 

Brian Schneider 206-2322 

Gavin Warren  867-4801 

 

MEMBERSHIP 

Carol Krajewski 937-9810 

 

REFRESHMENTS 

Open position 

 

NEWSLETTER 

Ann Marshall  873-1074 

Dawn Domagala 860-6186 

 

SUNSHINE COMMITTEE 

Lorri Porter 

694-6652 

 

KOI HEALTH ADVISOR 

Greg Young 537-2830 

 

POND SQUAD 

Chris & Dennis Wilkolaski 

662-9429 

 

RAFFLES & PRMOTIONS 

Nancy Wojnowski 

675-3017 

 

 

May   2016 

At a recent Board of Directors meeting it was decided that they would be offering an incentive 
for members to get more involved.  

So any member that does one of the following will receive a ticket to the gift card drawings 
that occur during the meetings.  

Members that volunteer: 

Spend 2 hrs. at a club activity 

Donate to the raffle table 

Attend a Board meeting (non officer) 

Organize a program; i.e. calling tree, 

Arrange a speaker for a meeting night 

Host a Board meeting (non officers) 

Chair a club event 

Sign up for the refreshment table 

Write an article for the newsletter 

 

***Please note: We still must 

sell a minimum amount of $50 

in tickets to cover the gift 

cards prior to drawing.  



Koi of the Month 

Showa Sanke (Sho-wa-san-kay) 

Showa Sanke (Sho-wa-san-kay) 

These are black koi with a red (hi) and white pattern on them  

Four styles that can be seen at Koi Shows would be: 

 

2016 Reinstein Woods Photo Contest 

Calling all photographers! Have you taken any 
amazing photos at Reinstein Woods? Then enter 
them in the first-ever “Reinstein Woods Photo 

Contest” for a chance to have your photo featured 
in the 2017 Reinstein Woods calendar! Entry fee is 
$5.00 per photo. Limit 5 entries per person. Entry 

deadline is May 21st. 

PRIZE: Winners will each receive one free 2017 
calendar.See the website for application and fur-
ther details 

https://reinsteinwoods.org/photocontest/ 

New Waterlilies for 2016  

Bergen Water Gardens is excited to 

offer 3 new annual or tropical wa-

terlilies for 2016. All three of these introductions 

have been created by Florida Aquatic Nurseries 

(FAN).  

All three varieties will be available for pick up at 

Bergen Water Gardens or mail order by the end 

of April 2016.  

 

http://bergenwatergardens.com/promotion/new-

waterlilies-for-2016/ 

Maruten (Mar-oo-ten) 

This is a koi with red 
area on the middle of 
its head.  

Tancho Showa 

(Tan-cho-sho-wa)  

This is a Koi with an 
single red area on its 
head. 

Hi Showa 

(He-sho-wa)  

This is a Koi that has 
a large amount of red 
pattern on its entire 
body. 

Kindai Showa 

( Kin-die-sho-wa)  

This is a Koi opposite 
to the Hi Showa in 
that the body has a 
large amount of white 
on it. 



If you would like to bring refreshments to a meeting, you will be reimbursed for 

expenses for up to $25.00 (receipts must be turned into Nancy) 

General info: 8-9 bottles of pop, some diet 

Any refreshments or snacks of your choice: Cheese & Crackers, veggies, fruit, 

chips, dip, pepperoni, salad, jello, cookies, cake, brownies, etc. 

We do not have use of any kitchen supplies, so you may need to bring serving 

utensils, trays, bowls, baskets, knives, or whatever is needed to serve your type 

of refreshments 

The club will provide: Coffee, hot cups, creamer, sugar, small plates, paper 

cups, plastic silverware, napkins 

If you have any questions or would like to volunteer please contact Bev Jarmuz 

833-3889. 

Refreshments for 2016 
Feb.:  Dawn Domogala 

Mar.:   

Apr.:  Audry Belau 

May:  Chris Wilkolaski 

June:  

July:  Ann Marshall & Rob Smith 

Aug.:   

Sep.:  Nancy Wojnowski 

Oct.:   

Nov.:   

Dec.: Christmas Party in the South towns 
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Sunshine 

Larry Nau’s mother passed away. 

Jan Evert broke her leg. She is recovering at Autumn 
View Health Care facility in Hamburg. 648-2450 

Chris Wilkolaski is being treated for an inner ear 
infection.  

Ann Marshall’s mother has been in the hospital. 

 



NIAGARA FRONTIER KOI & POND CLUB 

1312 Tanglewood Dr. 

North Tonawanda, NY 14120 

TO: 

June 10 - Koi club large auction 

July 9 & 10 - Koi Show at Arbordale  

July 16  - Pond tour south towns 

Aug 10 -21 Erie county fair  

NIAGARA FRONTIER KOI & POND CLUB 

UP-COMING EVENTS IN WESTERN NEW YORK 

THE NIAGARA FRONTIER KOI & POND CLUB MEETS THE SECOND FRIDAY OF THE MONTH @ 7pm 

THE ZION UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST, 15 KOENIG CIRCLE, TONANANDA, NY 14150 

ALSO VISIT US ONLINE AT www.nfkpc.org 

First Class Mail 


